(All information in this section is gathered from the Midwestern Regional Climate Center.)

The winter of 2015-16 ended as slightly below average.  Snowfall was below average statewide, with the largest deficits being in the northwest.  The entire state also experienced above average temperatures, with deviations of 4 to 5 degrees statewide. Strong El Nino Conditions were present, and this winter very much reflected that. 

November was relatively calm across the north, but a major snow event hit southern Wisconsin on November 20 and 21, dumping as much as a foot of snow in the southeastern counties.

Most parts of the state continued to experience below-average snowfall and well above average temperatures through most of December.  The warm dry conditions came to an abrupt end across most of the state (and particularly central sections) on December 28.  This storm dropped up to a foot of snow on a line from Green Bay to La Crosse.

January saw a return to more “normal” winter conditions.  Both temperatures and snowfall were much closer to average than the previous months had been.  The snowfall came from multiple light events, with no “major” storms being recorded.

Above-average temperatures returned in February, along with increased snowfall over the northern 2/3 of the state.  The southern half of the state was hit with blizzard conditions on February 2.

To end the winter, March was extremely mild.  The southern half of the state experienced two fairly major snow events on the 1st and 24th.

During the 2015-16 winter season, county highway departments responded to:
· A statewide average of 29 winter events per county, or 4 less than the previous winter.  The high was 64 in Ashland County and the low was 8 in Kewaunee County.
· A statewide average of 3 frost events.
· A statewide average of 10 freezing rain events.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Figure 2.1 shows the total snowfall received in Wisconsin this winter based on storm report data. Snowfall varied significantly across the state; the highest snowfall recorded was in Iron County, at 212 inches; the lowest was in Kenosha County, at 23 inches.  Statewide, this winter’s total snowfall of 58 inches was slightly below the 10-year average of 64 inches.  
